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Following is the Volume I, Number 1 issue of the Mt. 

Airy VHF Radio Club (better known as “The 
Packrats”) club newsletter. 

 
The club name was drawn from the Phila 

neighborhood in which many of the members lived.  
The club “nickname” was affectionately bestowed, 
based on the way the members hoarded and shared 

electronic parts, to help out one another. 
 
The newsletter originator, editor and cartoonist was 

Helen Brick, the xyl of Frankie Brick, W3SAO. 
 

Page 2 of this issue contains a tribute and short 
biography of Matthew Gelardi, W3CCX.  He died 

suddenly, on February 4, 1958, and the Packrats club 
station call W3CCX) was requested in his memory.  

This call is used for all club functions. 
 

Page 3 of this issue contains a short treatise on how 
Helen and Frankie formulated and acted on the idea 

of a club newsletter. 
 

Helen remained the editor and cartoonist for many 
years.  Her contributions to the club esprit de corps 

are greatly appreciated. 








